

Health Canada Santé Canada

Health Products and Food Branch Direction générale des produits de santé et des aliments

250 Lanark Avenue Graham Spry Building A.L. 2005D OTTAWA, Ontario K1A 0K9

Mr. Guido Rasi Executive Director European Medicines Agency (EMA) 7 Westferry Circus Canary Wharf London, E14 4HB United Kingdom Ms. Paola Testori Coggi
Director General
Health and Consumers
Directorate General (DG SANCO)
European Commission
4 Rue Breydel
B - 1049 Brussels
Belgium

Dear Mr. Rasi and Ms. Testori Coggi:

Thank you for your letter dated February 22, 2013, acknowledging receipt of our December 21, 2012 letter confirming the renewal of our arrangement to exchange non-public information on medicinal products between DG SANCO/EMA and the Health Products and Food Branch (HPFB) of Health Canada.

I am pleased to acknowledge receipt of your letter, thereby concluding our renewed arrangement. Furthermore, I would like to confirm, by means of this letter, the concurrence of the HPFB with the terms of the renewed arrangement, including the European main letter.

I look forward to continuing cooperative activities to further enhance our relationship in the best interests of public health.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Grover
Assistant Deputy Minister

Canada"